
May 30, 2025 

May 2025 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

I know that as we knock doors to tell people about Christ, encountering dogs is not an 
uncommon thing. In México, stray dogs are common in some areas (who, all things considered, 
are quite friendly), and dogs people own for security are also quite common. At the beginning 
of May, I had an interaction with a dog that was definitely a first. As I was approaching a door 
to knock on it, there was a medium to large-size dog that was well hidden right by the front 
door of his house. After I had approached him, I learned that he was not friendly and had 
enough leash to bring his unfriendliness to my ankles. I am thankful that I was able to keep 
Charity safe from his jaws, and I am also thankful that the Lord prevented the dog’s teeth from 
getting through my socks or my skin.  

After this rattling new experience, I am glad that the Lord allowed me to witness to Isabel a few 
doors later, and I am more grateful that she trusted Christ as her Savior. Please join me in 
praying for her husband and daughter to get saved, and that she and her family would start 
attending church. Also during May, I was able to lead Dante and Sandra to Christ. Please join 
me in praying for their growth as Christians as well.  

I also want to let you know that we are beginning to plan a furlough starting in December of 
this year and ending in May of next year. We are doing this because inflated prices have proven 
to be a challenge here in México as well, and we want to be sure to be well-funded before we 
start our church so we can stay here with it through its early years so much as is possible. 
Should you want to have us come by your church during our upcoming furlough, feel free to 
email me at tim@ponitus2mx.org or to text or call me at +1 (330) 780-8041 or +52 442 710 
9870 so we can work to set something up. Thank you again for your faithful prayers and 
support that have allowed us to continue learning and preparing as we minister here in 
Querétaro! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org
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